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President’s Report  
 
Berri Teams 25th Carnival – We have, 
again just finished this great weekend 
which had 97 teams with over 500 
players from Vic, NSW, ACT. Qld , WA  
and NZ, supplementing our many from 
country SA and, of course, the multitude 
from Adelaide – members and nearly as 
many non-members - enjoying this week-
end and playing some great tennis in the 
middle of it. If you missed it, put it in 
your diary for next year as you will have 
a ball. Our thanks go to the Riverland 
Seniors especially Kaye and Peter Tanner for running such a superb carnival of 
tennis. Our Australian President, Reg Trevaskis was looking to come to SA for 
the first time ever and see our set up at South Parklands so I suggested he came 
when Berri was on, so he came and played in a team with me and was absolutely 
amazed at the facilities for tennis at the four centres we use.  He thinks we could 
hold an Australian or a World Championships there at some time in the future.  See 
Reg’s report and some photos on the Tennis Seniors Australia website.  You can 
access it directly or through a link on our newly designed Tennis Seniors SA 
website that I am sure you all have bookmarked on your favourites on your 
computer.   
 

Website - Our website is worth a look now as it has been revamped and 
modernized by Sue McKelvie, Brian Dew and Rob Crawford with help from Clare 
Chapman (Tennis SA) and Ian Somers who does the Tennis Seniors Australia 
website.  Sue would greatly appreciate input from any of you for this.  Tell us what 
you think we do right or even if it is possible improve, on at Berri for instance.   
 

City v Northern Areas –Again this year in March we held this annual match for 
the Brian Pink Memorial Trophy with Northern Areas having their second win in 
the last three years.  As usual, it was well run and catered for by Twink Sparks and 
his team at Jamestown with all players enjoying the day. Congratulations to 
Northern Areas. 
 

Winter Competitions and Adelaide Hockey Club - Last year at this time, I 
reported on the problems we were having with  AHC and their perception of our 
right to use the clubhouse during winter.  I am pleased to advise that they have 
acknowledged the problems that were occurring and, having changed their  
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Committee, have appointed a new consortium representative – Philip Rundle, (a 
former President), who has acknowledged that they would not now be in existence 
if it was not for our large financial assistance during the prolonged court case.  
Relationships have greatly improved which of course they had to where different 
bodies are sharing such a marvellous facility as we have. 
 

Our winter competition is progressing, but with a few hiccups.  Monday nights we 
have 7 teams playing in the Mixed competition which utilizes 6 courts, but the 
Division 1 men at this stage have not been able to get enough participants to start 
their competition, so have been playing impromptu sets with the few who have 
turned up. They hope to get a competition started soon. 
 

The Wednesday night has 6 women’s teams and 19 men’s Division 2 teams, which 
means doubling up on some of the courts.  There have unfortunately been several 
forfeits in the men’s events, which are detrimental and I will be recommending to 
the committee that these teams are putting themselves in jeopardy for next season. 
 

New Thursday Morning Competition – this has started, essentially for men, as 
there has been no daytime midweek men’s competition ever that I am aware of.  It 
is an open event and we have one new lady member, Linda Lam, playing in it.  
There are two Divisions consisting of four teams, each of 3 players per team.  
Division 1 players play a double with each of the others in their team and, while 
the 2’s and 3’s are playing, the No. 1’s play a single.  Division 2 teams do not play 
the single.  It is being played over a 7 weeks season with several players new to 
Seniors and some former members returning.  There will be a break and then 
recommence on 12th July with possibly an extra two teams in the Division 1 
competition.  Anyone interested in playing or filling in, please let me know. 
 

Pindarie Wines Seniors Tournament – Lyndoch – Barossa Valley 15th – 16th 
Sept 2012 - A National Ranking 6 Tournament. We held this last year for the 
first time and those that played enjoyed the event with the associated social 
functions.  We found however that it clashed with the finals of Adelaide week-end 
winter competitions, so the dates have been changed to September.  We have less 
Seniors tournaments in SA than in any other state, so I encourage you to ensure this 
one is supported.  See our website for further details. 
 

Australian Teams Carnival– Perth January 2013 – Yes, they are to be held 
again in Perth as ACT is unable to have the required number of courts available 
due to a $20m upgrade.  The WA people always do it well, so please complete the 
entry form enclosed with this SAVET to help us make up as many teams as 
possible.  There should be a Division 2 in most age brackets, so everyone can play 
in this carnival. The ten year bracket format tried last year was successful and will 
be utilized again.  At this stage, the next carnival in SA will be in 2017. 
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40 Years Anniversary Dinner Dance is to be held on 17th November 2012 at 
West Adelaide Football Clubrooms.  Sue Hand and her committee are organizing 
this terrific night. See pages 28, 29 and 31 for more details.  Keep the date free. 
 

Tennis SA has a new CEO, Steve Baldas, whom I met at recent meetings.  We 
wish him well in his new position.  He is just old enough to qualify as a Senior. 
 

Car Park – Adelaide City Council have confirmed that resurfacing and line-
marking for parking has been approved. It will be done in the near future. 
 

We currently have tennis this winter Monday nights, Tuesday mornings, 
Wednesday nights and Thursday mornings (I play most of them) so there are plenty 
of opportunities for your tennis. I hope you are enjoying it.   
 
John Butterworth, President. 
 

For Your Diary 
 South Australia 

Tuesdays Social Tennis (I0.00am start – if hot 8.30am) 
Sunday 29th   July  - Regional Meeting at South Park 
Tuesday 21st  August -  AGM 
11th to 14th  November 2012 – State Championships 
15th to 16th  September 2012, Pindari Wines  
Tournament, Lyndoch  
2013  Berri Carnival 18th, 19th and 20th MAY 
 

Australian Championships   
Perth 6th  – 19th January, 2013 
    

Interstate 
29th June to 2nd July, Queensland Championships 
28th September to 1st October, NSW Championships 
5th to 7th  & 12th to 14th October, WA State Championships 
 

Overseas 
Super Seniors – Porstejov Czech Republic and Poertschah Austria 
  9th –14th  September Teams, 15th –22nd September Individuals 
 

Closing Dates for Editorial - August 5th 2012  
Please send to: - Mrs Janet Wang 

63/170 Oaklands Rd, Glengowrie   5044 
Phone 8376 8765   Mobile 0408 123 356     

janet.wang@bigpond.com 
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THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
OF 

TENNIS SENIORS ASSOCIATION  
OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC 

 
Tuesday 21st August 2012 at 7.30pm 

 
SOUTH PARK CLUBROOMS – Greenhill Road, Unley 

 
BUSINESS FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

1. To receive the President’s report. 
 

2. The Income and Expenditure Statement 
 

3. The Balance Sheet and Report of the Auditor 
 

4. To elect the Committee and Auditor(s) 
 

5. To determine Membership Fees, Affiliations and Honoraria 
  for the Season 2012/2013. 
 

6. To transact any other business 
 
The minutes of last year’s AGM and Financial Statement will be available at 
the meeting and/or on request. 
 
NOMINATION FORMS FOR THE COMMITTEE ARE INCLUDED IN 
THIS ISSUE. PLEASE CONSIDER NOMINATING FOR THE 
COMMITTEE, TO ASSIST IN RUNNING YOUR ASSOCIATION. 
 
 

LATEST TSA RANKING LISTS AS AT 30TH APRIL 2012 
 

Please be advised that the latest TSA Ranking Lists are now available on the 
TSA website:-  www.tennisseniors.org.au 
 

Players who are travelling overseas to compete in ITF tournaments MUST 
advise Gail Bates on maxgailbates@bigpond.com that they have played in an 
overseas ITF tournament or their results/points will not be added to their TSA 
Rankings. 
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CITY V NORTHERN AREAS  
AT JAMESTOWN - March 13th 2012 

 
 

 CITY   COUNTRY 
Men Women Men Women  
Byron Hughes Lynda Keenihan Chris Branson Karen Pilkington 
Frank Jackovic Chris Cave Peter Higgins Heather Borman 
Rod Worrall Ros Mitchell Jeff Saunders Jan Pearson 
Andy Wuenson Sandra Bryant Malcolm Parish Lovey Blieschke 
David Fielden Pauline Ward Andrew Noack Jenny Parish 
Rob Hann Pauline Fielden Allan Chapman Chris Dixon 
Malcolm Beddome  Cathie Chapman Russell Foulis Yvonne O’Dea 
Eddie Drummond Barbara Mathews Twink Sparks Karen Siviour 
Simon Latta Sue Hand Dave Blesing Yvonne Tobin 
Scott Nottle Fran Francis Murray Twigden June Chapman 
Henry Young Margaret Kirkwood Tom Case Jan Jarvis 
Ian Madden Claire DeMack Ted Dickinson Elaine Fitzgerald 
 
It was our turn to drive up to Jamestown for City v Northern, and this was held on 
Sunday, 11th March 2012.  We were required to attend by 9.30am for a 10.00am 
start.  Most of our members complied with the above timeframe, but around 
10.00am, certain City members were seen rushing into the clubroom, just in time to 
hear the team pairings – seems that two vehicles independently  lost their way, 
even though they have made the journey about twenty times before!! 
 
The weather was in our favour and the courts were not wet, so we were set to go. 
 
The City players were full of enthusiasm, but this was not enough to gain a 
favourable result.  Northern won convincingly, and the score line of 38 sets 314 
games to 22 sets 259 games shows that City has some work to do before our next 
match.  However, it should be mentioned that the women’s results were 
considerably better than the men’s, and that the mixed results left a lot to be 
desired. 
 
As usual, the country women provided a top morning tea, lunch, and afternoon tea.  
The matches were played in good spirit, and everybody enjoyed the day, especially 
Twinks as he graciously received the trophy from the City captain. 
 
Robert Hann 
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25th   SA Tennis Seniors Teams Carnival 
19th, 20th and 21st May at  Berri 

 

This year, ninety seven teams  competed in the 25th South Australian Seniors 
Teams Carnival. The weather was great and lots of good tennis was played. Thanks 
to Marie Stevens, Ken Smith and Mark Swanbury for their contributions to the 
ranking of the teams. 

Special thanks to Peter Tanner who did all the computer entries, including the 
program and John Wildy with John Rowe who helped Peter on the tournament 
desk during the weekend.  Last but not least thanks to the members of the 
Riverland Seniors Committee for their support. 
Thanks to our Sponsors the Berri Resort Hotel Group and the Berri War Memorial 
Community Centre.  
Next year’s dates are Saturday 18th, Sunday 19th and Monday 20th May. (the 
weekend after Mother’s Day). 
In the 35+ Women’s Open, Ready to Rage won for the third year in a row. In the 
Men’s Open, Gulag 17 turned the tables on Parks and Wildlife for their first win in 
this section. Parks and Wildlife (under various names) had won for the previous 
three years.  

Trophies were presented by the president of Australian Seniors, Reg Trevaskis. It 
was great that he could attend the Teams Carnival and see for himself what a great 
time everyone has at this event. 
 

Women’s Results 
35+ Open  
Winner: Ready to Rage – Adelaide ( Marie Stevens, Michelle Leydon, Wendy 

Butler, Lynn Wells, Carole Johnson) 
Runner  Up: The Drivers – Adelaide (Sue Russo, Jane Linn, Christine Flynn, 

Debra Laginestra) 
35-45+ Section A  
Winner Norfolk and Chance - Adelaide (Susan Linford, Jane Karl, Karen 

Ahrens, Louise Cheatle, Carol Conley) 
Runner Up   Salsa Stars –Riverland (Anne Crouch, Gioia Perre, Karen Rubarth, 

Helen   Smyth,  Georgia Tzanavaras) 
35-45+ Section B  
Winner River Mozzies –Riverland  ( Sue Caddy,  Ria Szeczuk, Theresa 

Hansford, Vicki Johnson, Jill Harris, Mary Heuzenroeder) 
Runner Up Tatiara –  SA (Sharen Gaden, Trish Dahlitz, Donna Borrilla, Michelle 

Bartlett, Kerri Dodson, Wunda Nunn) 
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45-50+ Section A 
Winner Bumpkins – Northern Areas ( Karen Pilkington, Heather Bormann,  
 Kay Cox, Ros Perry) 
Runner Up      Incredabelles- City (Barbara Parker, Diane Langton, Jane Green, 

Sue Delawer, Liz Good) 
45-50+ Section B 
Winner Border Buddies – Bordertown  (Merrilyn Altus, Margy Window, 

Julie Harkness, Julie Wiese, Marlene Webb, Pam Steer) 
Runner Up Bangers ‘N’ Smash – Barrossa ( Jess Broadhead, Sharon Jenner, 

Jodie Hall, Vicki Hindenwald, Diona Heinjus) 
50+  Section A 
Winner Misfits -  WA/SA ( Hilary Bridgen, Mardi Pedlar, Jacqui Kinder, 

Gaye Hawthorn, Rosie Harris, Catherine Brock) 
Runner-up Royals – Adelaide ( Pam Cook, Wendy Doolette, Ros Mitchell, Nicki 

Crawford, Jenny Adams) 
50+ Section B 
Winner Blackberries- Adelaide ( Tracie Bills, Liz Trimboli, Angela Catt, Kay 

Keneally, Gerri Bowley 
Runner Up Heather’s Hyacinths- Adelaide (Jenny Short, Sandra Stuart, Di 
Reynolds, 
 Memory Aylett, Heather Burford, Sue McKelvie) 
55+  Section A  
Winner Wild Berries – Adelaide (Rosslyn Venn, Liz Kilbane, Gail Wienert, 

Val Ramsey) 
Runner Up     Riverettes – Riverland ( Jessie Symens, Fay Brodie, Raylene 

Couzens, Ellen Traeger, Kaye Tanner) 
55+ Section B  
Winner Midweek Friends – Riverland ( Pauline Johnson, Pam Kerley, Sue 

Fox, Heather Stoner, Shirley Hefford, Jill Fogden)  
Runner-up Bridge Bimbos – Murray Bridge ( Coralie Bryan, Lorraine Vickers, 

Jeanne Weinman, Rosemary Daish, Kathy Pfeiffer, Christine Woore 
 60-70+  Section A  
Winner Vic Girls – Victoria ( Linda Pengelly, Maria Van Der Lin, Heather 

Barwick, Marg Clode) 
Runner-up Fran’s Franjipanis - Adelaide ( Chris Cave, Sandra Bryant, Fran 

Francis,  Sue Hand, Luigina Montin) 
60-70+ Section B 
Winner Mayberries – Adelaide ( Barbara Mathews, Pauline Fielden,Maxine 

Morley, Claire De Mack, Kathleen Jackson) 
Runner-up Happy Wanderers – ( Helen Greenup, Gail Jones, Pam Fabian, Nita 

Thom, Anne Leddre) 
Page Nine 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tournament Director, Kaye Tanner National President, Reg Trevaskis 
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Men’s Results 

35+ Open,  Section A 
Winner Gulag 17 – Adelaide ( Nick Scott, Andrew Brewster, James 

Chapman, Paul Griffin, Christian Condrici) 
Runner-up Parks and Wildlife – Adelaide ( Rino Traforti, Mark Swanbury, 

Andrew Schuelke, Mike Degenhart, Greg Parker, Bill Lewis, Andrew 
Thiel)  

35+ Open,  Section B  
Winner Roosters – Victoria (John Evans, Terry Smith, Ian Grose, Michael 

Smythe) 
Runner-up Coffee Has Beans –ACT (Colin Holgate, Rick Genge, Craig Withell, 

Rob Spry, John Greenup) 
35-45+  Section A  
 Winner Thunderbirds – Adelaide ( Ian Delbridge,  Brian Dew, Roger 

Davey, Trevor Reeves, Dennis Haupt) 
Runner Up   Mallee Bulls– Riverland ( Peter Crouch, Adrian Fielke, Peter French, 

Phillip   Proud, Shane Semmler) 
35-45 Section B 
Winner Potty Lobsters – South East ( Craig Lawrie, Phil Brown, Jim Ferguson,  
  Mark Patfull, Scott Gluyas) 
Runner Up Tatiara  (David Gaden, Peter Dahlitz, Michael Paech, Brian Bartlett, 

Chris Dodson, Gary Nunn) 
50+  Section A 
Winner  Brighton Bombers – Adelaide (Frank Stemper, James Board,  
 Terry Von Bertouch, Glynn Hewitt, Chris Altman) 
Runner Up  Baseliners- Adelaide Kym Beckman, Ashley Nichols, Bill Curren, 

David Badger, Graeme Green, Russell Deakin, Robin Sims) 
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Men’s Results, Cont. 
 

50+ Section B 
Winner Barossa Battlers – Barossa (Ross Lambert, Grant Daniel, Neville 

Bryce, Mostyn Daniel, Geoff Wills, Michael Hoopmann, Mike 
Horsman) 

Runner Up Norbelloes – Adelaide (Alan Daws, Jeff Hack, Norbet Jahnke, 
Carmine DeIeso, Michael Pocock) 

 

55+ Section A 
Winner Strath Blokes+1 – Strathalbyn (Geoff Hall, Norm Bull, Stephen 
Blewett, 
 Bryon Hughes, Jeff Cottle) 
Runner-up Wanderers – all over (Graham Sando, Rob Smith, John Owens,  
 Ken O’Dea, Malcolm Revell, Trevor Weinert) 
 

55+ Section B  
Winner Border Battlers – Bordertown (Wayne Wiese, Garry Copping, Greg 

Window, Chris Steer, Rob Harkness, Paul Bartlett) 
Runner up Gully Reds-Adelaide (Robert Commerford, John O’Malley, Bruce 

Boyd, Dennis Cook, Brian Smith) 
 

55-60+  
Winner Left Field – Adelaide (Tony Murphy, Ken Lownds, Gerry Kishi, 

Orrin Newby, Peter Ivanoff) 
Runner-up Eaglehawks - Victoria (Tony Flood, Ron Frost, Gary Stanton, James 

Tulloch)   
 

65+  Section A 
Winner Allstars – Adelaide (Brian Woodcock, John Caldana, Jim Huffadine, 

 Illias Hatji) 
Runner Up  The President’s Men- Adelaide (John Butterworth, Bob James, Frank 

Sebastyan, Reg Trevaskis, Rod Cook) 
65+ Section B 
Winner Fleurieu Fellas- Fleurieu Peninsula (Christopher Gorman, Peter 

Paech, Mal Menadue, Roger Sanderson, Daryl Carter, Kevin Fuller) 
Runner Up Rivervets – Riverland (Colin Lindner, Ned Harcombe, Stan Menz, 
 Kel Frankel, Wally O’Loughlin, Mick Simpfendorfer) 
 

70+   Section A 
 Winner Bridge Racketeers – Murray Bridge (John Bryan, Leon Matschoss, 

Jack Reddin, Theo Weinmann, Owen Morrell, Gordon Fry) 
Runner-up Old Buggars – Adelaide ( Des White, Norm Formston, Robert Finn,
 Raymond Bessell, Noel Keast, Noel Bennedick) 
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Weekly Competitions 

SUMMER SEASON 
 

Go to our Website www.tennisseniors.org.au/sa for a summary of the Summer 
Premiership Tables in all divisions.  
 

Tuesday Night Ladies 
 

Jalapeno Hotties (Carole Johnson, Liz Kilbane, Sue Russo, Marie Dring and 
Rosslyn Venn) won the Division 1 final by 5 sets 40 games from Aces (Rosie 
Budenberg, Pauline Fielden, Mardi Pedler, Sonya Facci and Joan Young) 1 set 23 
games. The most consistent player was Liz Kilbane who won 43 out of 49 sets. 
Grinners (Sharan Towns, Heather Pfitzner, Sue Lefebvre, Margaret Kirkwood and 
Liz Scholefied) won the Division 2 final, defeating Jackdaws (Jan Graham, Judy 
Walker, Rhonda Walker and Chris Connolly) 3 sets 40 games to sets 34 games. 
The winner of the consistency trophy in Division 2 was Sue Lefebvre winning 
87.5% of her sets. 
 

Wednesday A Grade Ladies  
 

What an exciting season this has been.  Perfect weather until rain washed out two 
of the last three matches and at times only ten points between first and last of the 
six teams in the competition.  The last match of the minor round determined the 
final top teams with Gale Forces, who had lead the way for most of the season 
ending up fourth and The Responsibles going from third to top!  The Stayers, who 
had been bottom for at least half of the season, had a little help from some ‘top’ 
fill-ins and finished second.  The final was a cliff hanger, with The Stayers edging 
out The Responsibles 3-30 to 3-29 – by one game!! Congratulations to Marie 
Stevens (Capt), Kaye Furst, Ana Pedruco and Cathie Chapman with injured team 
members Liz Keats and yours truly making up the support team. 
 

 The Consistency Award was even more tightly contested with four ladies on 
66.7% of sets won and lost  – down to the games!!  And the winner by 0.1% from 
Jenny Dickens was Marie Stevens (again)!  Better luck next year to Jenny, Raeleen 
Heitmann and Nicky Crawford. 
I would like to thank all the girls for making my job so very enjoyable and stress 
free.  Thanks also to my co-Co-ordinator, David Cadman, for his ‘quiet’ support 
and assistance. Good luck to the winter players, and I look forward to seeing you 
all back on the court next summer. 
FINAL TEAM POSITIONS; The Responsibles 61, The Stayers  60,  Paragold  
59, Gale Forces 57, Combo 50 and The Drivers 49. 
  
Aldyth Arnold 
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Weekly Competitions, cont. 
Wednesday A Grade Men 
This competition was won by AceHoles (Andrew Brewster, David Kidd, Mark 
Maloney and Cameron Stock), defeating Argonauts (Jason Reichelt, Ian Gray, 
Steve Jones, Darryl May and Andy Payne) 4 sets 30 games to 2 sets 27 games. 
Mark Maloney, winning 81.8% of his sets, was awarded the Consistency Trophy 
 

WINTER SEASON 
 

Matches began on Monday 30th April with seven teams competing in the mixed 
competition on Monday nights, six teams competing in the modified women’s 
competition and nineteen teams in two divisions of the Men’s B Grade on 
Wednesday nights. Unfortunately, there were not sufficient nominations to run a 
Men’s A Grade competition on Monday nights.  
 

MIDWEEK DAYTIME COMPETITION 
 

A new competition is currently being trialled for a seven week season on a 
Thursday morning. There are two divisions, each of four teams of three players, 
with the Division 1 teams playing one single and three sets of doubles, while the 
Division 2 teams play three sets of doubles. There has been considerable interest in 
the concept and it is anticipated that a second season of six weeks will start in early 
July. John Butterworth (8261 4467) is the contact person for this activity. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Next Generation  Memorial Drive  North Adelaide  SA 

Phone (08) 81107713     Fax (08) 81107788 
For all your tennis requirements, whether it be shoes or clothing, a 

racquet or a restring, call in or phone for the very best deal. 
We are open 7 days for your convenience. 
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Summer Competition Winners – Wednesday Nights 
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The Stayers 
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Consistency 
Awards 
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At the Trophy Presentations at Berriview Tennis Club 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The “Missfits” enjoying free time in the Riverland 
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Update from the TSA Executive 
 

The Executive has met three time since being elected three months ago in Perth.  It 
has involved a fair amount of time and work bringing the three new members of 
the team up to speed with all the current issues in senior tennis, but we think we  
are almost there!   But of course, most of the real work is done between meetings. 
There appears to be some confusion about who is responsible for what on the new 
Executive.  Please refer to the “Executive Allocation of Duties” which is on the 
Website under “Administration”, if in any doubt. 
Following is a summary of issues coved in the Update.  For the full report, please 
go to www.tennisseniors.org.au and refer to “News”.   
The report is dated 16th April 2012. 
 

Australian Teams Carnival and Individual Championships. 
 Review of the Perth event and an update on progress for 2013 
 Possible review of the format of the Teams Carnival 
 Progress on Tasmania hosting 2014, and the venue for future events 

 

ITF and IPIN Issues 
 Update on progress of work with the ITF and IPIN 
 Possibility of the Australian Clay-courts becoming a Closed event. 
 Possible migration to Tournament Planner software 

 

Australian teams and selection issues 
 Brief review of results from San Diego 
 Revised selection panel from 1st May 2012 

 

The States and Tennis Australia (TA) 
 Production of “sample” service agreement for use by the states 
 Our working relationship with, and assistance from, TA 

 

Financial 
 Change of accounting system implemented and TSA’s financial position 
 Probable de-registration for GST purposes from 1st July. 
 Online banking and Constitution changes. 

 

“Pay for play” (PFP) pilot study in NSW and ACT 
 Progress on the early days of the pilot in NSW and the ACT. 
 Use of the proceeds of the PFP levey – not to be used to fund overseas 

players. 
 

Tasmania 
Progress on the incorporation of Seniors in Tasmania into Tennis Tasmania. 
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Planning for the future 
 Updating our Business Plan 
 Marketing and Communications Strategy Plan prepared and being 

discussed with TA, focusing on three areas. 
 

“Pay for play” pilot -  more promotional material 
Australian Tennis Carnival and Individual Championships 2013 – 

international and domestic plans to promote the event. 
Membership and participation campaign – promotional plan to 

increase both in selected States. 
 

Conclusion 
At the AGM, I gave a commitment that we would work hard to make progress, and 
we hope that you will agree that we have been busy these last three months!  While 
the full report may be somewhat lengthy, we would rather be accused of over-
communicating than under-communicating.  We will continue to keep you 
informed of our work in the interests of seniors tennis 
 
Reg Trevaskis, President 
On behalf of the Executive, Tennis Seniors Australia 
 

Comment or question to:- reg@tpg.com.au 
 

TEAMS SELECTED TO REPRESENT AUSTRALIA  
IN THE 2012 ITF CUPS 

WOMEN 
Alice Marble Cup 60+ 1 Kerry BALLARD © NSW 
 2 Wendy GILCHRIST QLD 
 3 Helen WORLAND NSW 
 4 Adrienne AVIS (Note) NSW 
 Res Kerin TULLOCH VIC 
 
Kitty Godfree Cup 65+ 1 Carol CAMPLING © NSW 
 2 Kati PATTERSON VIC 
 3 Lou GRIFFITH VIC 
 4 Kim BLACKBURNE NSW 
 Res Jan JOHNS QLD 
 
Althea Gibson Cup 70+ 1  Judy HANCY © VIC 
 2 Margaret WAYTE NSW 
 3 Linda PENGELLY VIC 
 4 Helen MUIR WA 
 Res Jill TAYLOR QLD 
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2012 ITF TEAMS  Cont. 
WOMEN 

 

Queens Cup 75+ 1 Nola COLLINS © VIC 
 2 Peg HOYSTED NSW 
 3 Margaret ROBINSON (Note) WA 
 4 Joyce ROGERS VIC 
 Res Mary-Anne GORMLY ACT 
 

Doris Hart Cup 80+ 1 Margaret FISHER NSW 
 2 Elsie CROWE © WA 
 3 Marj NICCOL NSW 
 4 Jean HARVEY WA 
Note – Players with this comment are required by TSA to have a medical certificate 
to prove they are fit for selection by Friday 15th June 2012 

MEN 
Von Cramm Cup 60+ 
 1 Andrew RAE © VIC 
 2 Max BATES QLD 
 3 Ray BRAY QLD 
 4 Peter JENKINS VIC 
 Res Roger DAVEY  SA 
 

Britannia Cup 65+ 
 1 Peter KELLER © VIC 
 2 Wayne HASSETT VIC 
 3 Alan WALSH NSW 
 4 Ian DAVIS NSW 
 

Jack Crawford Cup 70+ 
 1 Dennis BINDON  NSW 
 2 Bruce REHN © SA 
 3 Don BIDDLE NSW 
 4 Maurice BROOM VIC 
 

Bitsy Grant Cup 75+ 
 1 Peter FROELICH © QLD 
 2 Kevin CRUMP QLD 
 3 Ian KING NSW 
 4 Alan HOCKING QLD 
 Res Ray WOODFORDE  SA 
 

Gardner Mulloy Cup 80+ 
 1 John O’BRIEN © NSW 
 2 Bert BARWICK NSW 
 3 Adrian ALLE QLD 
 4 Doug CORBETT NSW 
                                    Res John McCARTHY               NSW  
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2012 Pindarie Wines Seniors Tournament 
Barossa Light Gawler Tennis 

 

Background: Tennis Seniors exist to increase the playing opportunities 
and social interaction for tennis players of all standards over age 35.  
 

Dates: 15TH-16TH September 2012  
 

Venue: Lyndoch Tennis Club,  
 

Address: Lyndoch Oval; Barossa Valley Way, LYNDOCH  
 

Level: National Level 6  
 

Surface: Hard Court  
 

Events:  Men’s Singles  
 Women’s Singles  
 Men’s Doubles  
 Women’s Doubles  
 Mixed Doubles  
 

Order of Play: Singles & Mixed Doubles Saturday (to be concluded 
Sunday if required)  
Doubles Sunday  
 

Tournament Director: Sharon Jenner  
Phone: 0428 631 454  
Email: tournaments@blgtennis.com.au  
 

Entries Close: Monday 27TH August 2012 (Late entries will not be 
accepted)  
 

Online Entry: Online entry is available on the Tennis SA website: 
www.tennis.com.au/sa > Tournaments > 2012 Pindarie Wines Seniors 
Tournament  
 

Manual Entries: Manual entries can be posted to:  
Seniors Tournament, 26 Phillip Street, TANUNDA 5352  
 

Prizes / Prize Money: All winners and runners-up will receive prizes. 
 

This event will be conducted by Barossa Light Gawler Tennis Development Group 
and is proudly supported by Tennis SA and Tennis Seniors South Australia. This 
tournament was first held in 2011 and the initial event proved very successful and 
enjoyable for those that took part.  Tennis Seniors SA members are encouraged to 
enter the tournament and to enjoy the tennis and the attractive location in Lyndoch.                        
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TENNIS SENIORS SA’S 40TH BIRTHDAY IS TO BE 
RECOGNISED WITH A CELEBRATORY DINNER 

   

      

From the Archives: - John Mehaffey, Eddie Drummond (longest 
member), Vin Keane and Ray Stoneham 
 
Tennis Seniors SA began 40 years ago.  
Tennis Veterans of SA was established in 1972 to provide older South Australian 
Tennis players with opportunities to play both social and competitive tennis against 
other veteran players from South Australia and other states of Australia. Since its 
beginning, the Tennis Veterans of SA organisation has grown significantly in terms 
of player numbers and in the scope of tennis opportunities available to members. 
Players in South Australia can now take part in a number of local competitions and 
social events, and there are also many Australian and International Tennis Seniors 
tournaments conducted each year. The friendly and competitive manner of the 
tennis is one of the attractive features of Tennis Seniors events, which has 
contributed significantly to the current strength of Tennis Seniors SA (and other 
Tennis Seniors organisations throughout Australia).  
The success of Tennis Seniors SA is clearly apparent from its growth in 
membership throughout the state, and the social and competitive tennis 
opportunities that are available to members. 
To celebrate our 40th birthday, Tennis Seniors SA is organising a grand dinner.  
Note the initial details, and join other members to celebrate the achievements and 
progress of our tennis organisation over the last 40 years. 
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TTTEEENNNNNNIIISSS   SSSEEENNNIIIOOORRRSSS   SSSAAA      
******   444000TTTHHH   BBBIIIRRRTTTHHHDDDAAAYYY   DDDIIINNNNNNEEERRR   ******   

      

BBBeee   ttthhheeerrreee   aaannnddd   ccceeellleeebbbrrraaattteee!!!   
  

Tennis Seniors SA will provide one bottle of red 
wine, white wine, a jug of beer and a jug of soft 
drink for each table of 10 guests 

  

When:   17 November 2012 
Where:  West Adelaide Football Club 

Richmond  
  

Put this date and venue in your diary now and  
help celebrate this landmark occasion 

MORE DETAILS LATER 
 

SOCIAL REPORT 
 
As you are all aware, social activities have been non existent over the past few 
months  and my  apologies for this.   
Once again the Entertainment Books have been distributed and my thanks go to 
Carol Delbridge for once again selling sixteen!  
A  great effort, Carol.  
Also thanks to Janet Wang, who followed up on ringing members 
for me.   
We are at the moment in the middle of organising the 40th Anniversary Dinner at 
the West Adelaide Clubrooms and we are hoping to have this 
well supported. There are flyers available in the clubrooms and 
more information with prices etc  are to be supplied soon. 
 
Thanks again for your patience 
 
Sue Hand 
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South East News  
President – Tut Agnew, 8725 1635 or 0439 861 163 
Secretary – Marg Jude, 8723 0014 or 0428 230 014 
 
BERRI :  97 teams, about 500 players 
The Pinenutters came third in their division, as did 
the Southern Portables (Lucindale girls) , 
Evereadies and the Northern Areas. 
I hear the weather was beautiful and the tennis was great, with a similar number of 
players to last year. 
 

The comments that I heard regarding the Port Pirie Games were not so 
complimentary. With 70 year olds expected to play seven singles on Monday and 
players told to stay at Port Pirie until Friday, some declined. 
 
Sea breezes and sunshine were the pleasant order of the day, when South East 
Tennis Seniors held their March event at Beachport. Winners on the day were:-  
 
Ladies 1st. Christine Cram Men 1st : Bill Chapman 
Ladies 2nd: Wendy Mc Donald Men 2nd: John Milstead 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo: South East Tennis seniors winners at the Beachport event: 
Bill Chapman (Millicent), Christine Cram (Glencoe),  

Wendy Mc Donald and John Milstead (both of Mt Gambier) 
 
The next event will be held on 17th June  at Active8 Centre with an 11am. start                
and will incorporate the AGM. All tennis players over the age of 35 years are 
most welcome. 

Fay White 87 239 190 
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Web News 
 

I have been telling you for the last few editions that the new face of the website 
was coming. WELL, IT IS HERE!  
 
I am so glad to announce the arrival of the new look Web site with easy drop down 
menus, every page looks alike.  It incorporates the SAVET and all the Tennis 
Senior Australia information within its own menu box on the left hand side of the 
front page.  There are Links to other States, Rankings and much more.  The front 
page will always have the latest news, so this will be the page you need to keep 
your eye on.   
I do hope you like the improvements that have been made, I hope you find it easier 
to use and any comments, good or bad, would be much appreciated. Have a good 
poke around, have fun seeing what you can find, look at the photos in the photo 
gallery, see who you can find, read the history page. You will find it very 
interesting and being that this is the 40th birthday year for the Association, it is very 
pertinent. Happy surfing! 

 
Webmaster   suemckelvie@bigpond.com 
 

Aus websites:  
SA   www.tennisseniors.org.au/sa 
Vic   www.tennisseniors.org.au/vic 
Qld   www.tennisseniors.org.au/qld 
NSW www.tennisseniorsnsw.org  
WA   www.tennis.com.au/seniorswa   
ACT  www.tennisseniors.org.au/act 

 
 
 

COME TO ORROROO IN 2013  
FOR THE MASTERS GAMES  

Come to Orroroo in 2013 for the Masters Games, stay a while and discover the 
hidden secrets that Orroroo has to offer 
 
Whether it’s a leisurely stroll down the Lions Park, a visit to the delicious 
Maggie’s Rendezvous or the mystery of Magnetic Hill, there is something for 
everyone in this wonderfully kept town. Come meet the locals, relax in the peace 
and escape the rush of normal city life. 
 
There isn’t a better time to visit Orroroo!! 
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Social Tennis 
 

Hello to all tennis players and tryers. Hope I find you fit and well. 
Have just returned from Berri after a great tournament where we managed to finish 
our age group in second place, losing by three games in the final when Bob James 
injured his leg and could not participate. Frank and I did our best, but just not quite 
enough on the day, Great time though and recommended to all. 
 
I believe that the social days are going extremely well and with the numbers 
continuing to grow, we must be doing something right. Thanks to all the helpers, 
especially Maureen and Russell, who should be overseas now and to Don Burgess 
for helping at the last minute on the Tuesday after Berri as I was not back in time to 
attend to your needs. 
 
I think that you are all aware by now of the change in payments for those players 
requiring nourishment during the day; that is, $4 for tennis and the extra dollar 
for food indicated on the sheets, i.e. $5, the money placed into the tennis jar on the 
table. I do hope that you are able to understand that, because I am having trouble 
with explanations,! Perhaps it’s the AGE, so ask some of the younger members !!!! 
 
The weather will start to play its usual tricks with winter coming on, but I should 
be there most mornings unless  it is quite obvious that it is rather damp for tennis  
And indoor sport may be preferable !!! Hopefully, the school situation will be 
resolved soon and we will have sufficient courts for our needs. I know that our 
President is doing his best to make all parties happy, if that is possible?? 
 
If anyone has any ideas to make our days better, could you please let me know! 
Perhaps like shifting the ladies to the rear courts !!!!! JUST JOKING girls, we love 
you all, and on that note, I have just remembered that one of our FINEST, namely 
JOY LEES has had quite a turn, but is now on the 
comeback trail. WE ALL WISH YOU WELL, JOY and 
hope to see YOU again soon !!! 
  

I think that that is enough from me for now so, SEE YOU 
ON THE COURT!!!    
 
 
Rod Cook, SOCIAL TENNIS COORDINATOR.   
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Local News 
 

 
WARM WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 

 
Dennis Cook, David Aistrope, Mark Maloney, David Mullins, Mark Gellert, 
Kelvin Dent, Linda Lam, Tim Anstey, Travis Optiz, Mel Gilmour. 
  
 

 
 

UNIFORM  CO-ORDINATOR  
 

Contact Chris Cave on 8379 7352 or 0412 627 456  
for state shirts and jackets. 

 

 
 

 
PRIVACY 

 
Tennis Seniors SA is required to use Tennis Australia’s My Tennis database for 
recording member details.  If you have any objection to such information being 
used in this manner, please contact our Secretary on 8376 9197. 
 

 
 

 
2013 AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 
6th to 19th January 2013. 

 
The Championships will be held in Perth in January 2013 at Robertson 
Park (Headquarters) and other venues. 
Surface:- grass and synthetic grass.. 
 
Attached in this issue are nomination forms and player releases. 
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Sub-Committees 2011/2012 
 

Social/Catering SAVET  Consortium Reps 
Sue Hand Janet Wang   John Butterworth 
Janet Wang Brian Arnold Dennis Haupt 
Sue McKelvie Helen Schreier   
June Raven June Raven Sponsorship 
Rhonda Walker   Brian Dew  
Sandra Bryant Ball Monitor    
 Dennis Haupt Trophies 

   Sandra Bryant 
Publicity Officer Bar Manager & Canteen  
Rob Crawford Robyn Hunt Social Tennis 
      Rod Cook 
Tournament Membership Russell Klau 
Dennis Haupt (Chair) Helen Schreier  
Janet Wang (Sec)   Uniforms 
Barbara Mathews Competition Chris Cave 
Marie Stevens Barbara Mathews  
Elaine Caldana (TD) Gail Weinert Grounds 
 Aldyth Arnold Louis Kemenyvary  
Selection David Cadman   
Janet Wang (Sec) Norbett Jahnke Tennis SA Reps 
Women Brian Arnold (Admin) John Butterworth 
Marie Stevens (Capt) Ernest Stevenson (Recorder)    
Barbara Mathews    
Sue Hand SA Website Court Hire  
Men Sue McKelvie Janet Wang 
Mark Swanbury (Capt)   
John Butterworth ITF Australian Selectors   
Dennis Haupt Dennis Haupt    
   Martin Richards    
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Members Business Directory 
 

Extra Virgin Olive Oil City and Country 
Farmer direct from an SA Vet. Tennis Clinics  
10% proceeds to SA Tennis Seniors  Qualified technical and tactical  
2L Flagon $20  –  5L Jerrycan $45 instruction (TCA, SA). Personalised 
Orrin Newby service since 1977.  
Ph: 8297 4141 or 0438 304 199 Graeme Saunders  
or Order at South Park Clubrooms Ph: 8331 3579 
  
Do You Hate Accounts?  Estate Planning and 
Karen Simmonds –Business2Basix Administration 
Bookkeeping, , MYOB training, For tax effective wills, enduring and 
Secretarial, Data Entry medical powers of attorney, enduring 
Ph: Ph: 8356 6525 or 0433 447 289 guardianship. Discount for Vets. 
Email: ksimmonds@bb3x.com.au Joan Sedsman, Solicitor 
  Ph: 8231 0256 or 0438 523 374   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Free Quotes     No job too small 
 Experienced Painter and Decorator 
 Free Quotes (able to quote after business hours if required) 
 Internal and External Painting and Repairs 
 Domestic and Commercial 
 Reliable and Affordable 
 Clean and Tidy 

Flexible working hours – including weekends and public holidays 
Contact:  Daniel Hand  0419 183 297 

Builder’s Lic/Reg  BLD100299 
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CALL JANET WANG TO BOOK 
 ADVERTISING SPACE 

 
Ph:  8376 8765  
Fax: 8376 8765 
 0408 123 356 (Mob) 
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